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  Adopt a Facility and FAA Meeting – October 20, 2020 

 Meeting Minutes 
 

Meeting held via Zoom – called to order at 6 p.m. 

Adopt a Facility 

Derik: with all sports on-hold, have not collected 2020 participation numbers. $3,000 was paid from FYBA’s 
adopt fund to retrofit the basketball hoops with adjustable hoops at Folsom Middle School. 

Monthly reports: 

FCUSD Mike Hammond: working on Mangini Ranch Elementary School (intention to open August 2021). Folsom 
is working on the park next to the school. Second Mangini school is next. High school is in the development 
phase. 

Sutter Middle School: completed Phase 1B and 1C (new admin building, main parking lot, drop-off/pick-up 
access from East Bidwell) and phase 2 (multipurpose room). Finishing phase three (modernize classrooms). 

Hybrid classes are scheduled to start November 9 for the elementary schools, November 30 for middle schools, 
January 4, 2021 for high schools. 

Parks & Rec Tim O’Shea: in March, the city laid off all part time staff. At that time, parks were essential. Had to 
borrow staff to keep up with the general maintenance (cleaning bathrooms, picking up trash). 

New budget includes a 50% reduction of part time staff. No sports renovations at this time, but have fixed the 
soccer turf at Econome Park and the baseball turf field at Sheldon Park. The parks are aging – parking lots, picnic 
tables. 

Youth groups: 

Folsom Soccer Club Kristin Lemay: Kudos to Derik and Cody. During this challenging time, they have been great 
to work with. 

Adopt meeting adjourned 6:35 p.m. 

FAA Meeting 

Treasure report: questioned if the sod and weeding were part of Adopt – answer is yes. Vote to approve 
treasury report – Tom Handy yea, Lynn LePage second. 

Park & Rec Derik Perez: acknowledges all youth groups; they have been great to work with. It’s status quo with 
youth sports. 

The Andy Morin Sports Complex has reopened (drop-in table tennis, pickleball, basketball, and batting cages; 
rentals for the pitching tunnel, soccer field, and basketball courts). Staff is monitoring to ensure all COVID 
guidelines are in place. The outdoor fields are available to rent for skills and drills. All rentals must submit a 
Return to Play Guideline Plan for staff review and approval. 

FAA Michael Raffetto: covered the 2020 scholarships, fireworks fundraiser, FAA website, membership dues, and 
upcoming events. 
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Membership 

Parks & Rec Lorraine Poggione: Sacramento County Public Health continues to discourage social gatherings of 
non-household members. 

Folsom Lacrosse Travis for Bob Triplett: registration is open. All players are being waitlisted; fees will be 
collected in January 2021 pending the start of the season. 

Sea Otters Megan Mayoral: Thank you for this year’s fireworks; the funds really helped the budget. The 2020 
season was canceled. They are trying to decide about the upcoming season; no schedule yet. Held a SOLD OUT 
clinic with the younger kids. Learned how much sports is important to kids. 

Folsom Soccer Kristin Lemay: no rec program this year. There are small groups that are training. May offer 
conditioning camps in October. The comp teams have been conditioning since June. 

Folsom Softball Jim Mitchell: tryouts are scheduled for late October. 

Mad Dawg Wresting Duane Fidel: waiting for the high school to open to start their season. Because of the 
restrictions placed on CA youth sports, many have gone out of state to compete (South Dakota and Idaho). 

Vista del Lago Mark Keeton: football is starting to condition; other sports are waiting to see how things go. 
Practice will start in December with games in January. All winter sports have moved to spring. 

Vista Lady Talons Basketball Bob Nazworth: have started back on the outdoor courts. Have 45 girls from 4th to 
8th grade. Parks & Rec Commission approved the MOU for the Lady and Boy Talons in September. 

Vista Boys Talons Kevin Hansen: currently the vice president; will be taking over as president next year. 3rd to 8th 
grade registration is open (for interest), hoping to schedule tryouts in November. 

Aspire Volleyball Kim Natusch: 16 teams have been displaced with the sports complex and schools closed. 
Survey regarding wearing resulted in a strong NO. Teams are practicing in pods without masks. Boys are 
traveling to Utah to play this weekend. Girls hope to start in January. Overlapping seasons between high school 
and club will be a challenge. Beach program has been very successful. The program has been very adaptive to 
provide options for the athletes. 

Peter Maroon FCUSD: high school sports condensed three seasons to two. December 7 start for football, cross-
country, volleyball. February start for basketball, soccer, wrestling. March to start spring sports. Suggested to 
“send a letter to your governor” to open youth sports with fewer restrictions. 

Executive Board 

Tom Handy: snack bar opened for one week this year. Have spent $2,000 in food; have sold $200. 

Jen Salazar: – Texas Hold’em event was canceled in May. Looking to possibly having an online charity fundraiser 
with Faded-Spade. Raised $1,000 through a fundraiser with Chicago Fire. Via Heart – 2021 would be their year. 
Waiting to hear from organization for doing something in the fall/spring. 

Lynn LePage: thanks to Peter for the Aspen Institute State of Play 2020 links. Added Kaiser’s COVID-19 Return to 
Sports Playbook. Introduced Kyle Wood (first FAA meeting). 

Michael Raffetto: December 7 is the last city council meeting for the year. It is Ernie’s goal to be at the meeting. 
Next meeting – November 17, 2020. Location to be determined. 

Meeting closed at 7:30 pm. 


